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Challenge Grant: The Government of the Future - Looking to 2040 

The IBM Center for The Business of Government is very pleased to announce a Challenge Grant 

for essays envisioning the future of the structure and operations of government in the year 2040. 

The Challenge Grant will provide $2,500 for the winners of the competition to produce essays 

for publication. 

The IBM Center seeks alternative visions of government and the delivery of government services 

in 2040. Questions to explore may include: What will the management of government look like? 

How will it operate? 

To encourage “out of the box” thinking, the Center is not providing any additional guidance on 

topics to be addressed in the proposals. We seek creative ideas on alternative scenarios for the 

future. (businessofgovernment.com) (http://www.businessofgovernment.org/challengegrant) . 
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